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February 13, 2020

The Honorable Donald J. Trump
President

The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20500

Dear President Trump,

American autoworkers, parts suppliers and retailers, dealers, vehicle service providers, and
millions of consumers have lived under the threat of tariffs since you initiated the Section 232
investigation into auto imports on May 23, 2018. The Secretary of Commerce submitted the
Section 232 report to you in February 2019; however, the report continues to be hidden from
Congress and the public.

As Members of the New Democrat Coalition Trade Task Force, we once again want to reiterate
that we do not believe that imported automobiles and auto parts and the hard-working Americans
in the auto sector are a national security threat. As you have admitted publicly, there is no
national security risk from automobiles and auto part imports. In fact, your abuse of the Section
232 tariff process jeopardizes our national security by alienating our allies and threatening the
economic security of American workers. Imposing tariffs under Section 232 on autos and auto
parts for reasons not related to national security clearly oversteps the authority granted by
Congress.

Further, to help bring more transparency to this process, Congress included a provision in the
Consolidated Appropriations Act for Fiscal Year 2020 which required the release of the section
232 report by January 19th of this year. You signed this legislation into law; however, you
continue to refuse to release the report to Congress and the public.

You are therefore not only in violation of Section 232 of the Trade Expansion Act of 1962, but
also the Consolidated Appropriations Act for Fiscal Year 2020. Your willful disregard for these
laws threatens American workers as well as the balance of power that is so essential to our
Constitution. We implore you to not only release the Section 232 report on imported automobiles
and auto parts as required by law, but strongly urge you to abandon any further tariff action that
threatens the American automotive sector, auto workers, and our economy.



We look forward to the immediate release of the Section 232 auto report to Congress and the
abandonment of the tariffs you are considering implementing.

Sincerely,
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Rep. Terri A. Sewell “” Rep.§izan DelBene Rep. Ron Kind
Vice Chair Vice Chair Co-Chair
New Democrat Coalition New Democrat Coalition NDC Trade Task Force
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Rep. Rick Larsen ; Rep. Lizzie Fletcher
Co-Chair Co-Chair Co-Chair
NDC Trade Task Force NDC Trade Task Force NDC Trade Task Force
Rep. Don Beyer A Rep. Veronica Escobar Rep. Susan Davis
Member Member Member

NDC Trade Task F orce NDC Trade Task Force NDC Trade Task Force

CC:  Secretary Wilbur Ross
Ambassador Robert Lighthizer



